

NRC NEWS

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Office of Public Affairs Telephone: 301/415-8200

Washington, D.C. 20555-0001 E-mail: opa@nrc.gov

Web Site: http://www.nrc.gov

No. 07-006 January 17, 2007

NRC, FERC COMMISSIONERS TO DISCUSS GRID RELIABILITY JANUARY 23 IN ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND

Commissioners and staff from the Nuclear Regulatory Commission and the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission will meet January 23rd in Rockville, Md., to discuss electric grid issues, including an update on the impact of grid reliability on the operation of U.S. commercial nuclear power plants.

The two agencies have been meeting regularly since the blackout of Aug. 14, 2003, which caused nine U.S. nuclear power plants to shut down. Both the NRC and FERC participated in a joint U.S.-Canada task force that reviewed the blackout, and the agencies signed a Memorandum of Agreement in 2004 to collaborate on electric grid reliability issues and address the task force's recommendations.

Also participating in the meeting will be staff members from the Department of Energy and the North American Electric Reliability Corporation.

The meeting will run from 1:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. in the NRC Commissioners' Conference Room, in the One White Flint North Building, at 11555 Rockville Pike. The public is invited to attend the meeting, which will also be available via Web cast at www.nrc.gov.

###

News releases are available through a free list serve subscription at the following Web address:

http://www.nrc.gov/public-involve/listserver.html
. The NRC homepage at www.nrc.gov
also offers a SUBSCRIBE link. E-mail notifications are sent to subscribers when news releases are posted to NRC's Web site.